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MARK SANFORD

GOVERNOR

(JJ)fficeItf tlJe C5ltuenutr
POST OFFICE Box 12267

COLUMBIA 29211

June 14,2007

The Honorable Robert W. Harrell, Jr.
Speaker of the House of Representatives
Post Office Box 11867
Columbia, South Carolina 29211

Dear Mr. Speaker and Members of the House:

I am hereby vetoing and returning without my approval H. 4178, R-150.

This bill is a joint resolution requiring the South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services
(DHHS) to establish a Medicaid Transportation Advisory Committee to resolve beneficiary transportation
issues and complaints. Though well-intentioned, I respectfully submit this bill is a duplication of existing
efforts and would, in fact, hamper our ability to eliminate waste, fraud and abuse from the Medicaid
program.

I say this because this joint resolution mirrors efforts already being instituted by DHHS. Part of the
newly established transportation contract stipulates that transportation brokers must establish an "advisory
committee" in each region served under the contract. Since there are six regions, there will be six
advisory committees addressing similar Medicaid transportation issues.

Similar to the joint resolution, these six committees will consist of representatives from an adult day
health care facility, dialysis center, hospital or other medical services providers, transportation providers
and the beneficiary community. Quarterly meeting minutes are to be forwarded to the Department
including a report noting patterns and trends. Having six regional committees allows for more diversity
and participation from interested parties. With this joint resolution, many of the same entities may be
represented on a regional, as well as on a statewide committee, causing unneeded confusion and a
duplication of efforts. In addition, the contract requires the Broker to establish the six regional advisory
committees at the Broker's expense - this joint resolution requires the state to bear the cost associated
with establishing yet another advisory committee.

So, the bottom line is that I am vetoing this bill because I believe it duplicates existing efforts and,
therefore, needlessly makes an additional claim on the taxpayers' wallet. To better understand the existing
system, let me give you a little greater background.

As an additional tool to fight waste, fraud and abuse in the Medicaid system, DHHS competitively
awarded contracts with two companies to serve as "transportation brokers" to increase efficiencies in the
systemandto providemoreoversightof billing. Thisconceptis notat all new. In fact,morethan20
otherstateshaveimplementedthesametypeof oversightwithin their respectivesystems.




